
 
Announcement

SALTASH TOWN COUNCIL

New CCTV Cameras to Be Installed in Saltash to Enhance Public Safety

Saltash Town Council is pleased to confirm that new CCTV cameras will be
installed in key areas across the town on Friday, 26th September 2025, as part of
a wider initiative to strengthen public safety and support local policing efforts.

The move follows detailed planning and consultation and reflects a clear
commitment to fostering a safer and more secure environment for residents,
businesses, and visitors. The installations are being carried out in partnership with
Plymouth City Council, Cornwall Council, Devon & Cornwall Police, and Safer
Saltash.

Camera’s are to  be fitted at identified priority locations including Old Ferry Road,
Fore Street and Burraton Cross.

This investment in modern surveillance infrastructure is a significant step forward
in tackling anti-social behaviour and improving public confidence in local safety
measures. The cameras will provide vital support to the police and other
enforcement partners, both as a deterrent and a source of evidential footage
when needed.



 Mayor Cllr Rachel Bullock commented, 
“This is a really positive step for Saltash. By installing these new cameras, we’re
helping to create a safer environment for everyone who lives, works, and visits our
town. It’s about reassurance, prevention, and making sure that we’re doing
everything we can to support our community and our local police. We want
Saltash to feel safe and welcoming, and this is part of that commitment.”

All footage captured by the cameras will be managed in accordance with legal
requirements and data protection regulations. The Council assures residents that
the system will be operated transparently and responsibly, with public interest and
accountability at its core.

The installation of the cameras marks the culmination of a community-focused
project aimed at making Saltash not only safer, but more welcoming and resilient
in the face of modern challenges.

CCTV in Saltash is monitored by the Plymouth CCTV Control Room. For more
information about the Plymouth CCTV Control Room or to obtain CCTV footage
please visit their website.
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